DISTRICT OF PORT HARDY COUNCIL AGENDA ADDENDUM FOR THE REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

TUESDAY JUNE 25, 2013 7:00 PM - Council Chambers

ADDENDUM

Page C. CORRESPONDENCE

 Tara McCart, Filomi Days Committee (June 22/13) re: Request for District support for Filomi Days 2013.

Motion/direction

1.

2.

Filomi Days 2013 July 19, 20, 21



June 22, 2013

Mayor and Council District of Port Hardy Port Hardy, B.C.

Dear Mayor and Council,

On behalf of the Filomi Days Committee, we would like to request your assistance to make the Filomi Days 2013 the best event ever! Our theme this year is "Power Up!"

We are requesting a donation of \$10,000 for the fireworks. The fireworks are a very important part of the whole celebration. We would also like to request the following:

- Road closure for the Brian Burns Memorial Street Hockey tournament, partially closing Hastings Street by Sporty's and the Bus Depot from 6am to 6pm, on Saturday, July 20.
- Road closure for the lower part of Hastings near the Chamber of Commerce building for Saturday and Sunday, July 20 and 21.
- Road closure for the Parade route from the Thunderbird Mall, past Carrot Park, to Tsulquate Park, On Saturday, July 20, from 11 am to 1 pm.
- Road closure of Main Street in front of C and N Backpackers, Sunday July 21 from 9:30 am to 1 pm.
- Barricade for "no parking" be put up in front of Carrot Park Saturday July 20 from 10 am to 6 pm.
- A notice on the Recreation sign
- The use of Carrot Park for the three days along with the water and power connections.
- The use of "Portable Potties" on site, 8 if possible, spread around the park, with four near the site of the Dragon Boat races near the seawall on lower Hastings.
- The use of garbage containers and pick-up service.
- The fireworks be allowed to be discharged.

Volunteers make these events happen in our community. We have had a great response from various groups and community members. We would extend to you, the Mayor and Council, a very special invitation to participate and we look forward to seeing you there. As always, the District's assistance will be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely, Tara McCart Filomi Days Committee